ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MINUTES
FEBRUARY 16, 2021
Board Members Present: Jim Fry (President, 2021), Chris Wells (Vice President, 2023), Paul Bruck (Treasurer, 2023), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary, 2022), Ken Baldwin (2021), Isabel Garity (2023), and Sam Solt (2022).  The number by each director, indicates the last year of their term. 
Board Members Absent: None
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners Present: Mitch Greeno, Kerry Grohman, Don Homan, Deborah Kohler, Carol Landsverk, Jim O’Neill, Cathy Schott and Laurie Sneider
2021 Committee Members:

* Area Development Committee: Ski Cismoski, Ken Baldwin & Sam Solt

* Management Committee: Sam Solt, Charlie Doggett & Diane Kenning

* Ad Hoc Clubhouse Remodel Committee: Paul Bruck, Chris Wells, Dave Peel & 


Laurie Sneider
  

* Clubhouse Electrical Update Committee: Ken Baldwin & Paul Bruck

* Nominating Committee: TBD

* City/County Planning Liaison: Isabel Garity
Call to Order: Jim called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm. 
Approval of Agenda: Moved, Seconded and Approved (MSA) to approve agenda.
Homeowner Comments/Correspondence: None
Approval of Minutes – 
January 2021: MSA with no corrections.
Treasurer’s Report:  As of the end of January, we are slightly under budget for the year. Ski mentioned that he had previously sent Paul a message that the Balance Sheet’s Current Assets and Total Assets needed to reflect the correct added amounts.  Paul indicated that he would make those corrections.  Ski also was concerned that the Notes Payable to Donald Frick had still remained in the current asset section.  Jim, Paul, Ralph and Ski discussed this further after the meeting adjourned.

Voted to approve without correction and with explanation. Ski voted against.
Manager’s Review: Bonita is working on finalizing the directory and resolving some of the balance sheet issues. Rock walls along Adriel Circle have been finished. Larimer County has ticked just below red on the COVID-19 scale; at the moment no changes are planned for amenity restrictions. Two units have had frozen pipes recently but were resolved without pipe bursts.  Several Adriel Ct units have had multiple pinhole leaks; plumbers are looking into the situation.
Committee Work Groups:
Area Development: 

Little new information. Ski reported that Kyle Lambrecht, City engineer / designer of the Turnberry roundabout / extension will keep Ski in the loop whenever something new comes up regarding the project. 
Clubhouse Electrical Update Committee: (Ken and Ralph)  

The committee met with John Cleaver, long-time AH electrical contractor. He suggests we come up with an entire remodel plan and fix the electrical at that time. Piecemeal work (small projects) would be expensive and likely counter-productive.
City/County Planning Liaison: 

Isabel reported that the Larimer County and City planning groups meet right after our board meetings each month. She will attend and report any relevant items. 
Ad Hoc Committee - Clubhouse Remodel/Vision:

Chris reported that any significant remodel will involve building code updates to the clubhouse and probably ADA compliance for bathrooms on both floors, specifically updates to the bathrooms, electrical, etc. The committee has several goals.   The clubhouse has not undergone significant renovation since its construction fifty (50) years ago.  Even before COVOID-19, some clubhouse facilities and amenities were outdated and underutilized.  The goals include increasing use, functionality, community sociability, and property values of resident properties.
Initial brainstorming ideas included (see committee minutes for 2/6/2021 for more complete list);
* Expand the library deck and open area underneath (found to be impractical and very expensive).
* Dedicate some space for a workout area.
* Move the mailboxes to a more convenient location for USPS and residents.  (USPS is the final arbiter; perhaps no easy, inexpensive solutions)
* Sauna – move?
* Remodel at least some bathrooms for ADA compliance – whether actually required by law or not.
(basement bathroom remodels would likely require redoing the layout of current changing and sauna areas)
* Remodel kitchen – a long-standing priority
* Replacing furniture, windows, fixtures, window treatments, etc.
*Improve window energy efficiency
* Add hi-speed Wi-Fi, smart TV, home theater sound system
*Business center with computer, printer
*Improve storage by using existing nooks and crannies, under the current roof.
The committee has reviewed existing architectural drawings of the clubhouse, but they do not necessarily conform to the actual build.  The committee is fortunate that one member, Dave Peel, is a licensed architect and another, Paul Bruck, an experienced contractor.  Their experience and Dave’s ability to draw architectural plans, helps the committee immensely to determine whether some ideas have practical potential.  The committee plans to bring their recommendations first to the board and also survey community.  No target date was mentioned.

Isabel indicated a resident suggested the committee do a survey regarding use of amenities and future enhancements.  Isabel asked the committee to include cost estimates for the remodel when surveying members regarding clubhouse remodel.  

A question was asked if solar panels on the roof of the clubhouse had been considered.  Ralph said a proposal had been made four or so years ago and it was expensive.  This report is available for the existing committee and may be helpful.  It was noted that costs have come down over time; a new proposal might be in order.  
Isabel thanked the committee for their efforts to do a thorough, common sense job.  Isabel presented a concern by a resident that the committee determine how much existing amenities are used, how often future enhancements will be used and why they chose to live in Adriel Hills.  Isabel suggested that once the committee has more data to contact residents and include cost estimates with each section so the community/committee can decide if they want and/or can afford the renovation.
Old Business:
Jim reported that the kinks have been worked out of the AH zoom program. It is available for community use. A procedure should be written and be made available before publicizing its availability.
New Business:

*2021-22 Operating Budget & Schedule of Fees
The preliminary budget was provided in the packet; Ralph provided an overview of some of the bigger changes from this year’s budget.
It includes an increase to dues of $10 per month for operating. 

*Revised Reserve Study
Ralph noted that there are two versions: the AH version (our own design and conclusions) and the Advanced Reserve Solutions plan (the professional one completed in 2014). The AH version was included in the pre meeting package provided to the board. Ralph indicated a number of the items and options. He noted that the per-unit per-month reserve assessment is scheduled to increase $20/month as of 05/1/2021 per the Adriel Hills’ Reserve Plan/Fund. 

[It was suggested that the 2021-22 Fiscal Year monthly dues increase $30; $10 for operating expenditures and $20 for the reserve fund, bringing monthly dues to $420/month/unit.]

* Proposed Budget Work Session is scheduled for 3/9/21 at 6 PM via Zoom and perhaps some in-person at the clubhouse.
Homeowner comments: 

Don Homan: 
* Noted that the county COVID-19 meter is in the medium range; not high.
* Natural gas consumption in the clubhouse is primarily used in heating the pool.

Jim O’Neill: 
* Suggested a business office in the remodeled clubhouse should be towards the bottom of the priority list. 
* But better internet is needed for the entire association. 
* Remodel will require ADA on bathroom. 
* Suggests that dues and budget be held steady if possible, for 2021-2022. City and County budgets are not going up. 
* He volunteered to be on the Reserve Committee.

Deborah Kohler: 
* Agrees that the auditor needs a kick in the pants. The current audit is nearly a year old.  
* She noted Merl Bachman previously conducted a survey asking residents how often amenities were used and their desirability. At the time, the Golf Course was #1.  
* Having overseen many of the community events, the storage area adjacent to the kitchen (probably expansion target) likely has items that can be disposed of. 
* Events for the community are important. 
* Supports Jim O’Neill’s suggestion to hold dues to current levels.
* She volunteered to be on the Reserve Committee or wherever help is needed.
* Noted that a CSU project had looked at xeriscaping along the canal a few years ago. 
* Kudos on everyone’s efforts. 
Adjournment: MSA for adjournment at 7:55. 
Recorded and Submitted by Mark Kenning
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